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Pictorial health warning on cigarette packs demanded
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Islamabad—The Coalition for Tobacco Control (CTC-Pak) on Wednesday expressed its concerns over the delay of the rotation of pictorial health warning on cigarette packs that was due last year.

The 44 partner organizations of CTC-Pak from all over the country urged upon the concerned authorities in its 3rd national coordination meeting of the coalition members for timely rotation of health warning.

They were of the view that the delay is because of the shifting of the cell from one department to another that has compromised the status of the cell and its effective working on the tobacco control issues. They asked the concerned bodies to restore the status of the federal Tobacco Control Cell for effective tobacco control policies and measures in the country.

The partner organizations of CTC-Pak from the four provinces discussed the policy issues and situation of the implementation of tobacco control laws after the devolution of powers from federation to provinces.

The participants in a resolution urged the federal and provincial governments to legislate for banning the production and sale of smokeless tobacco like gutka, naswar, manpuri etc.

Earlier, while addressing the representatives of civil society organizations, Incharge Tobacco Control Cell, Dr. Arshad Chandio said that the federal government is committed to implement the international treaties including WHO’s Framework Convention on Tobacco Control (FCTC) and is very much aware of the health hazards of tobacco use in the country.

He, however, said that it is the responsibility of the provincial and district governments to make sure implementation of tobacco control laws. He added that it is crucial that the civil society organizations play their role as watch dog effectively and monitor the implementation of the laws at local level.

National Program Officer of World Health Organization, Shahzad Alam said that WHO have been in working in close coordination with the government of Pakistan. He briefed the participants on the WHO’s MPOWER package and stressed on the need to report their observations to the cell to make its working more efficient.

Project Director, Tobacco Control Cell, Dr. Ziauddin Islam informed the participants with recent developments in the cell’s Bloomberg Global Initiative Project for reduction of tobacco use in Pakistan.

He said that a large number of activities had been conducted since the induction of the cell in 2007 and recently the cell had taken legal action byregistering FIRs in various cities of the country against the tobacco industry for its recent advertisement violation in multiple publications. He appreciated the role of CTC-Pak and valued its support in the cell’s efforts for tobacco control throughout the country. Executive Director of Society for Alternative Media and Research (SAMAR) Mazhar Arif and National Coordination CTC-Pak Khurram Hashmi highlighted the importance of close coordination among the coalition partners as well as with the government.

